Voznesenka/Kachemak Selo Schools
Site Council Meeting Minutes

March 29, 2022
· Community and Staff Present- Frosia Polushkin, Foma Reutov, Anna Kuzmin, Efrosinia Reutov, Polly Reutov,
Elizeveta Snegriev, Katherine Serebrekoff, Domna Reutov, Claudia Reutov, Rosie Reutov, Zenovia Reutov, Dave Szynskie, Agafia Reutov, Katya Reutov, Sarah Garon, Tatiana Martushev, Elena Basargin, Sonya Fefelov
· Welcome- sign-in
· New School at Selo – 
1. Consultants are conforming the educational specifications to the DEED agreement, and educational needs.

2. Engineers are gathering details on the specific project issues such as electrical, water, foundation and logistic requirements (getting materials to the site)

3. The site selection focus has returned to the site of local preference (Yellow Site)

4. The Borough and District continue to work on a plan for funding that will not require the project to be included in the upcoming bond proposition- that will allow the project to continue the process, without having to wait for or take a chance on the October vote. 
· Elementary Student Presentation- Alana Greear had each of her students in attendance present on an animal that they studied. Each student was sporting a mask that was made as an art project supporting his or her studies. Each presentation was displayed on the Smart Board with students reading into a microphone. Parents enjoyed their children’s presentations. 
· Graduation – Attendees were again informed that the graduation ceremony will take place in combination with Voznesenka School. It will take place on Monday, May 16th at Land’s End at 4:30. Currently, there are no masking mandates, or social distancing requirements. If this changes students, parents, and community members will be notified.   
· Title info – Elena Basargin presented on the Title program. She shared what Title has done, and what services they are providing to students. She asked for parent feedback, including any changes or additions they would like to see.
· Swimming- Both Kachemak Selo and Voznesenka School will be participating in swimming lessons at Homer High School the first week after Easter, from Monday through Thursday. Laura Murphy and Joey Kraszeski, both Migrant staff, presented at the meeting to share some of the details of the trip. Students will be bussed from the Bus Turnaround, with transportation to and from the bus turnaround provided by parents and staff. The two schools will be traveling and participating on the same day, but different times. A reading literacy component, provided by Migrant, will be incorporated with the time spent at Homer High. Migrant is only covering the busing and providing the literacy component. Other activities while in Homer will need to be arranged by the classroom teacher, which will be different. 
· Preschool Screening- Erin Stevens presented in person about Title, in support of Elena Basargin’s presentation as well as confirming the day of preschool screenings that will be taking place in Voznesenka on April 11th, which is only available to the families of Voznesenka. 
· Next Meeting – This was the final Site Council meeting of the year.  
